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President’s Message 

Hello Beekeepers  

Beginner Beekeeping Classes start Friday March 1st.  A sure sign that Spring is on its way.  Beginner classes 

are open/free to anyone current with their 2024 membership dues.  If you feel you need a refresher or would 

like to help answer questions and encourage the 'Newbees,” plan on attending.  Please RSVP to Marilyn     

Teeple  

Marcia Coleman, an adjunct professor at LCCC, is our speaker at the February meeting.  Presenting 'Business 
101', she will talk about developing a business plan and ways to market your bee products. 
 
The February meeting is also our soup cook-off.  We have been having perfect soup weather so get out your 
best recipes and maybe win a cash prize. 
 
Saturday February 24th is the Intermediate Class.  If you are a 2nd, 3rd or 10-year beekeeper, this class is for 
you.  The class is free for current LCBA members but please let Marilyn Teeple know you are coming. 
 
Thank you everyone who donated to the raffle basket for the Lorain County Historical Society Fundrais-
er.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated.   
 
CALLING ALL CRAFTERS!  Looking for donations for raffle baskets for the High Tea.  I know we have some very 
talented crafters. Please consider donating something for our event. 
 
Lots will be happening this coming year. Please let a Board member know if you are available to help with: 
the March 10th High Tea; April 7th & 8th Solar Fest; and June 1st Field Day.  Check our website for more de-
tails. 
 
Bee there - Friday February 9th, 7:00 PM 
 

Marilyn  
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Congratulations to our 50/50 Raffle Winner!! 

January’s Members Meeting 

Congratulations to Rick Jirousek and thank you Rick for donating the 

money back to LCBA’s Building Fund!!! 

Don’t forget to get your tickets at  every meeting! 

 

CALLING ALL LCBA CRAFTERS!   Now is your chance to show off your artistic ability, whether it 
is jewelry, stamping, crocheting, woodworking, sewing or anything!       LCBA would like to 
collect donations for our High Tea Fundraiser Baskets on Sunday, March 10th.  This can include 
gift cards or donations from your place of employment.  Please bring your donations to a 
board or members meeting and give to a board member.  If your donation will be closer to 
the event, please let Marilyn know what you are planning on bringing so we can include it in 
our baskets!  Thanking everyone in advance. 
 

Our condolences to the Linda Jorgensen family, great contributors to and long-time LCBA 
members.  Thank you for all you have done with LCBA. 
 

SOUP OFF INFO:  Please let Joan Romick know if you are planning on bringing a soup to the 
February meeting so we will have enough room on the tables!  440-360-0444 or 
jromick277@gmail.com 

Congratulations to our Chili Cook Off Winners!! 
1st Place  - Bren Leiby 

2nd Place  - Wendy Volkert 
3rd Place - Lynn Weigel 

 
Thank you to Wendi Volkert for donating her Chili Cook Off winnings to the LCBA Building Fund. 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

LCBA Soup Off  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us on Friday, February 9, 2024, at 7 pm at Life Church for our 

annual LCBA Soup off! 

Bring a crock pot of your favorite soup to be judged by our members 

and see if you win!   

Bring your recipe and be here  by 6:45 so we can set up.   

There are cash prizes!!!  Good Luck! 

Come and join the fun! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

 

February Speaker is Marcia Coleman, Adjunct Instructor at LCCC  - Her topic, 

“Business 101”  she will discuss how to develop a business plan and ways to market 

your bee products. 

 

A little bit about Marcia; 

I have been teaching at Lorain County Community College for over four years.  I currently 
teach the Business Principles for Sustainable Agriculture and all three Crop Production 
courses (Spring, Summer, & Fall). Recently this business course qualifies for the Beginning 
Farmer Tax Credit Program. I have a Bachelor of Arts in Business Administration and am 
currently finishing up my MBA in Entrepreneurship at Southern New Hampshire Universi-
ty. 
 

I started Coleman Gardens, LLC. in 2016, with just a dream and the will to farm.  I pur-
chased a home and vacant lot in Avon Lake, took a few "Market Garden" workshops, 
attended Farm Bureau meetings, took a beekeeping course, and read everything! Our 
farm supported 50 Community Supported Agriculture shares, two restaurants, weekly pri-
vate sales, and an annual plant sale.  
 
We farmed on almost two acres, had a high tunnel (NRCS EQIP grant), 4 to 6 bee hives, 
and a seedling room (where we started approximately 15K plants in the winter/spring). 
We worked with the LCCC Culinary department’s “Farm to Table" class for five seasons, 
donated plants to over ten nonprofit organizations and gleaned produce for local food 
banks whenever possible.  
 
I have 3 adult children, 2 cats, a loud beagle and a husband who tolerates my need for 
adventure.  There is nothing like my hands in the dirt first thing in the morning!   
My goal is to encourage your dreams and support you any way that I can. I aim to help 
students to create ways to market products, develop multiple revenue streams, and pro-
duce a steady income/profit. Bring your dreams and your questions-you are always one 
decision away from a totally different life! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

January’s Meeting  - Varroa Mites 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Check out LCBA’s window at Cherished Creations in downtown Wellington! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LCBA will be part of Solar Fest on April 8th  

at the Lorain County Fairgrounds…… 

Please see Marilyn if you’re interested in  

helping out! 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Spotlight 

Beekeeper:  Paul Kelly                                    February 2024 

1. How long have you been beekeeping? 

 4 years 

2. What prompted you to become a beekeeper? 

 The societal nature of the hive is appealing to me.  I take satisfaction that I’m also 

 helping the environment and promoting honeybee health.  I also enjoy harvesting     

 honey and sharing with my family and friends.  

3. How did you hear about LCBA? 

 The folks at Queen Right 

4. Did you have a mentor? If so, who was it? 

 I don’t have one particular mentor but rather seek advice and counsel from a number 

 of experienced beekeepers whom I’ve met at LCBA, MCBA and Queen Right. 

5. What has been your biggest challenge? 

 Finding the time to administer my hives.  I’m also concerned about keeping my apiary 

 to no more than 5 hives.  My goal will be to create a neu per year to give away to  

 family or friends. 

6. What have you enjoyed most about beekeeping? 

 Being around so many passionate and nice beekeepers.  I also get satisfaction when I 

 open a hive and spot a busy queen, then sit back and watch the non-stop activity. 

7. How many hives do you have? 

 3 hives  

8..    What area is your apiary in?  (Village  or Township only) 

 Sharon Township in Medina County 

9. What are your five year beekeeping  goals? 

 I’d like to have more time to help new beekeepers and be more involved in the local 

 clubs.  It would also be cool to make things with beeswax and develop more menus 

 using my honey. 

10. Your words of wisdom to new beekeepers? 

 Do it for yourself.  Have fun.  Ask questions.  Be humble and don’t be afraid of making 

 mistakes.  Be glad you’re doing your part to make the world a little bit better. 
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To Promote Beekeeping  through Education, Cooperation and any other Efficient Means 

 

Located in Lorain County, Ohio, LCBA was founded in 1919 as a non-profit organization committed to edu-

cating the public about the value of honeybees and the impact  honeybees have on our world.  We provide 

educational appearances upon request to schools and groups.  LCBA encourages and mentors beginning bee-

keepers through scholarship programs for students along with adult education. 

Monthly Meetings 

When:  2nd Friday of each month, starting at 7:00pm to 9:30pm 

Where: Life Church 

  1033 Elm Street, Grafton, OH  44044 

 

Did you know donations to LCBA are tax deductible??? 

 

Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organization.  Any donations made to LCBA 

are now tax deductible!!!   

The BUZZZZ Advertising Fees 

Members can place classified ads—maximum 4 lines (approx. 3/4 in by 3 3/4 inch) for free on a one 

time basis.  If the same ad places for more than 1 month, a fee will be charged.  There is also a fee if 

the ad is larger than the size listed above.  Ads will run in the newsletter which is posted on the LCBA 

website and distributed to our member circulation and billed for 12 issues. 

Rates are as follows for ads provided by customer *LCBA Officers reserve the right, at their sole   dis-

cretion, to change, modify, add, or delete all or portions of ads for content.  Terms and policies to 

change. Information posted is a courtesy to LCBA Members and/or a paid advertisement for busi-

ness entities.  LCBA does not endorse or guarantee quality or pricing .    

 

1 (Full) page  -  $25.00 per month/issue             Any questions regarding advertising? 

1/2 page ad   -  $18.00 per month/issue     Contact Lori Keleman at  

1/4 page ad   -  $12.00 per month/issue     BuzzzzWorthy@gmail.com      

1/8 page ad  -   $10.00 per month/issue 
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 Lorain County Beekeepers Association 

         Founded 1882   Reorganized 1919   Incorporated 1966 

 

LCBA would like to offer all of our members a chance to recognize beekeepers who are no longer with us 

and our organization.  You will have the opportunity to add their name along with the year they passed to 

our newel post in the LCBA Memorial Garden.  Each plaque will be 3” X 2 3/4“, with the cost being $25.   

 

We kindly ask that you complete the following form and mail in or given to Gene Gargas at a meeting   

prior to  December 31, 2023.   

 

Newel Post Beekeeper Recognition Plaque 

Name of Beekeeper (printed) _______________________________________________ 

 

Year they passed _________________________________________________________ 

 

Your name: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number in case of questions: __________________________________________ 

 

Email address: ____________________________________________________________ 

Forms can be mailed to:  

 Gene Gargas 

 LCBA Treasurer 

 2410 Brook Haven Lane 

 Hinckley, OH  44233 

If you have any questions or need any additional information, please call Audrey at 216-534-6195. 
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Please remember to patronize our advertisers!!!! 
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Executive Board Members and Trustees  2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Denzil St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Vice President John Rose (330)416-8207  johnprose@msn.com  

Secretary Audrey Gargas (216)534-6195 gargas1@frontier.com 

Treasurer Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Trustee Randy Leiby (440)381-1956 RDLeiby@hotmail.com 

Trustee Joann Romick (440)366-0444 jromick277@gmail.com 

Trustee Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Fair Chairman Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Building Fund Director Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Event Photographer Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Buzzzz Editor Lori Keleman (440)748-6204 buzzzzworthy@gmail.com 

Video Librarian Bill Vittori (440)323-4942 billv99@prodigy.net 

Membership Coordinator Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Community Education Program 
Coordinator 

Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Youth Education Program Di-
rector 

Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Memorial Garden Coordinator Corrie Marquis (440)567-7949 corrierose7949@gmail.com 

Media Coordinator Amanda Manahan   media.lcba@gmail.com  
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